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Coming up in this issue 
  
Fundraising events Coffee and cake for a good cause 

  
 

Health and safety corner Electircal safety in the home 

 
 

Railway Square A square to be proud of! 

 
 

Resident engagement Christmas Event Join us for mince 

pie and an informal chat 
 

 
E-Scooter Safety Important updates on E scooter safety 

 
 

Resident Feedback The latest postive feedback from our residnets 
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Coffee and cake for a good cause 

On Friday 29th September sheltered residents and staff members got 
together for a coffee morning to raise money for Macmillan cancer support. 

The event saw a commendable turn out from both staff and residents 
who shared a slice of cake, a coffee and a chat with one another. All 
for a worthwhile cause.  

Raising money never tasted so good!   

Altogether £350.00 has been raised in aid of Macmillan cancer support. An 
incredible amount of money that will go towards making a huge difference to 
those living with cancer. Thank you to everyone who came together to make 
this event so special.   

If you are interested in hosting your own coffee morning or want to find out 
more about the work Macmillan cancer support do please visit the website 
below. Macmillan Cancer Support | The UK's leading cancer care charity 

   

https://www.macmillan.org.uk/
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Health and safety corner   Electrical safety 

 
 
About 70 deaths and 350,000 injuries in UK homes are caused by faulty electrics and 
electrical equipment every year. Over half of all accidental house fires are caused by 
electricity.  
As your landlord, we are required by law to ensure your home’s electrical installation and 
wiring are safe when you move in and that they are maintained in a safe condition 
throughout your tenancy.  
We test and inspect all the homes we manage (and any communal areas) at least once 
every five years and test and inspect properties before re-letting them to new tenants.  
Reporting a problem  
You must inform Brentwood Council of any electrical 
problems as soon as they occur, and we will arrange for 
an electrician to come to your home. Never carry out 
electrical repairs yourself. You can do this by telephoning 
the Axis repair helpline, on 01277 312 500, pressing option 
2 for housing services, option 2 for housing, option 1 for 
the repair line.  
How to keep you and your home safe  

• Make sure you know where your fuse box is, so you can turn the mains switch 
off in an emergency  
• Never overload sockets or plug adaptors into other adaptors  
• Maintain any electrical items you bring into your home  
• Ensure plugs and sockets are not visibly damaged and replace if necessary  
• Check visible leads and cables are in good condition and replace if necessary  
• Check light fittings are not visibly damaged and in good condition; contact us 
if you think they need repairing or replacing  
• Always use an RCD (residual current device) on outdoor electrical equipment 
(this instantly turns off the power if there is a fault and can be found in any DIY 
store)  
• Never store combustible materials near the fuse box or the electricity meter  
• Never store anything on top of a microwave  
• Never run cables under carpets or rugs  
• Never take mains-powered electrical items into the bathroom  
• Always switch off electrical items when you are not using them.  

  
White Goods Recall Register  
When a new white goods product, e.g., washing machine, fridge freezer, dishwasher, or 
tumble dryer, is bought it is a good idea to register the product to validate the warranty of 
the item. You will also be able to sign up for any updates and warranty recalls of the product.  
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The average success rate of an electrical product recall in the UK is just 10%-20%. This 
means that there are potentially millions of recalled electrical items still in UK homes. As 
most of these products have been recalled because they offer a risk of electrical fire, they 
present a serious risk.  
The two website addresses below allow you to search for your white good product and if 
there have been any product recalls and alert you to contact the product company about 
your item:  
Product Recalls - White Good Safety from Electrical Safety First 
(www.whitegoodsafety.com/product-recalls?take=32)    
  
Product Recalls & Safety Notices | Electrical Safety 
First  (www.electricalsafetyfirst.org.uk/product-
recalls/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIsu605qea_QIV1wiLCh1i9wunEAAYAiAAEgIgLvD_BwE)   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.whitegoodsafety.com/product-recalls?take=32
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Railway Square   

A Square to be Proud of! 
 

In September, the Community Safety Team in conjunction with Housing and youth 

services colleagues, held their first day of action on a lovely Saturday afternoon.  

 

The dedicated teams ran a stall and 

went door-to- door engaging with 

residents. We met the lovely Namita, 

a resident in Railway square, who 

along with her friends, Sahitya, 

Babitha, Dhanya, Lini and Pavidhra, 

were practicing their cultural dance for 

a celebration event in Mountnessing.  

One of our officers joined in with the 

dancing and its safe to say, they will 

not be entering any competitions any 

time soon!  

As well as learning to dance, we spoke to various 

residents about repairs to their home, concerns 

on the estate and ways in which residents can 

engage with the Council.  

It was an enjoyable event to attend for both 

residents and staff. There was a follow up event 

in the school holidays in October which was 

equally successful, and we look forward to more 

to come in the near future.  

If you would like to hold a similar engagement 

event in your area, please contact 

estates.management@brentwood.gov.uk  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:estates.management@brentwood.gov.uk
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Updates to our website 

Repairs information all in one place 

 

We have been working hard to update our information on repairs issues 

for tenants use.  

https://www.brentwood.gov.uk/-/repairs-and-maintenance#how-to-

report-a-repair 

Please see above intranet which has been updated with information on a number of 

repairs issues. This website will be your first stop for repairs information on a number of 

topics including Gas safety, condensation and mould issues.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.brentwood.gov.uk/-/repairs-and-maintenance#how-to-report-a-repair
https://www.brentwood.gov.uk/-/repairs-and-maintenance#how-to-report-a-repair
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Resident engagement this festive period 

Join us for an informal chat and a mince pie    Harriet Jones 

Please join us for our resident engagement event this December. There is no need to 

RSVP to this event, please drop in as and when you can.  

For any queries or further information on this event please contact 

Housing@brentwood.gov.uk. 
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Positive Feedback 

Positive feedback from our resident over the last few months. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Homeless service 

‘The Housing Department has been absolutely amazing. Housing 

often gets a lot of flack but she was so helpful and put me on the 

right track. I am so grateful’ 

Sheltered Housing  

‘ I would like to commend the new warden/manager at Victoria 

Court. A couple of the residents there have expressed their 

delight with the new personnel that has taken on the role to 

me.’ 

‘Tenants said what a difference they have made and how well 

they are dealing with all their issues, their day to day issues are 

being dealt with and they are extremely helpful and kind. 

 

 

 

Home options 

‘I can't tell you what this means, I was so grateful for the move. 

This new place, is the fresh start my children and I so desperately 

need.’ 

 

Estates management  

‘When we met I was unwell and in a bad place, I really appreciated 

the food parcel you left by my door when I was at my lowest with 

nothing, it means a lot. I appreciate all you did. 
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If you have any feedback or recommendations regarding our services please email 
housing@brentwood.gov.uk. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Repairs  

‘Thank you for your help on my kitchen, everything has been 

completed and I love and appreciate it.’ 

‘Tenant wanted to thank repairs for getting the path renewal 

completed. She knows that they have gone above and beyond by 

chasing the contractor to get this completed.  
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Get Involved! 

Have your say!  

Report a repair 

01277 312500 

Option 2 > Option 2 
> Option 1 

 

Report ASB in a 

Council property 

 

Useful contact details:  

• Resident Involvement, Brentwood Council Email: Housing@brentwood.gov.uk 

 

• Brentwood Borough Council Tel: 01277 312500 or online www.brentwood.gov.uk 

 

• If you are unable to find an email address for a particular service department, or 

if you are unsure to whom your email should be addressed, then please send 

your email to our enquiries team at the following address: Email: 

enquiries@brentwood.gov.uk 

 

• To log general enquiries, use the above contact details. Please ensure you note 

down your reference number for each enquiry, if they are ongoing cases ensure 

you quote your reference when contacting customer services.   

 

• Tenancy & Estate Management Email: estates.management@brentwood.gov.uk 

 

• Repairs Axis Europe  Tel: 01277 312500 Option 2 > Option 2 > Option 1  Email: 

brentwoodrepairs@axiseurope.com  

 

• Essex Country Council www.essex.gov.uk 

 

• Essex Police https://www.essex.police.uk/Non-Emergency 101  

 

• Mental health crisis team NHS Tel: 111, option 2.   

https://www.brentwood.gov.uk/get-involved
https://www.brentwood.gov.uk/get-involved
https://brentwood-self.achieveservice.com/en/AchieveForms/?form_uri=sandbox-publish://AF-Process-00c5de61-f02b-460c-845d-c9e591c58e9a/AF-Stage-daf56200-8089-4ca9-807f-63918b56dca2/definition.json&redirectlink=%2F&cancelRedirectLink=%2F
https://brentwood-self.achieveservice.com/en/AchieveForms/?form_uri=sandbox-publish://AF-Process-00c5de61-f02b-460c-845d-c9e591c58e9a/AF-Stage-daf56200-8089-4ca9-807f-63918b56dca2/definition.json&redirectlink=%2F&cancelRedirectLink=%2F
mailto:Housing@brentwood.gov.uk
http://www.brentwood.gov.uk/
mailto:enquiries@brentwood.gov.uk
mailto:estates.management@brentwood.gov.uk
mailto:brentwoodrepairs@axiseurope.com
http://www.essex.gov.uk/

